Reminder: Retroactive Stop Loss Special Pay 
Deadline is approaching for claims to be submitted
Call to Action:
Please help us remind eligible personnel about the impending Oct. 21st deadline.  Eligible personnel can go to www.defense.gov/stoploss for more information, or to submit a claim.
Background:
· The 2009 War Supplemental Appropriations Act authorized Retroactive Stop Loss Special Pay (RSLSP) of $500 per month/partial month to service members serving in Stop Loss status.  

· Service members, veterans, and beneficiaries of service members whose service was involuntarily extended under Stop Loss between Sept. 11, 2001 and Sept. 30, 2009 are eligible for RSLSP. 

· The Act appropriated approximately $534M, and service members/veterans have until Oct. 21, 2010 to submit claims. The average benefit is $3,800. 
· The DoD estimates that 145,400 personnel are eligible, and the services have paid out 58,000 claims for a total of $219M. 
· Since the program launched DoD has engaged in various outreach efforts, including direct mail, social networking, working with veteran and military service organizations, as well as the VA and media outlets in order to make eligible personnel aware of this pay.  The Department is currently working to remind those eligible of the impending deadline. 
Background on the Use of Stop Loss:

Stop Loss provides a valuable and critical tool to quickly retain and generate forces to surge in a major conflict.  However, as deployment schedules stabilize, the department must then adapt and minimize its use of Stop Loss.   

The Secretary of Defense announced in March 2009 a comprehensive plan to eliminate the current use of Stop Loss by March 2011.  The Army is the only service currently using Stop Loss (4,038 personnel as of July 2010), and is on a clear path to eliminate the practice by March 2011.  . 
